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Testin Abandons Wisconsin Farmers 
Despite pleas from farm families, Republicans rejects DATCP Secretary 

 
MADISON - Amid the ongoing dairy crisis caused by President Trump’s unfair trade war, local 
family farms were dealt another blow as Senate Republicans voted to reject Governor Tony 
Evers’ appointment of Brad Pfaff as Secretary of the Department of Agriculture, Trade and 
Consumer Protection (DATCP). Their opposition comes at a time when Wisconsin farm 
bankruptcies and farmer suicide rates are on the rise.  
 
“It is unconscionable that Republicans would stoop so low and reject Secretary-designee Pfaff 
who has been nothing but a credible and knowledgeable advocate for local family farms,” said 
SSDC Executive Director Katie Iliff. “To add insult to injury, Republicans like Senator Patrick 
Testin, that have already voted in support of Pfaff, turned their back on our rural communities 
and jeopardized our dairy farmers. The residents of central Wisconsin deserve better than Patrick 
Testin who is clearly more interested in playing petty political games.” 
 
As members on the Senate Committee on Agriculture, Revenue and Financial Institutions that 
represent predominantly rural areas Sen. Howard Marklein (R-Spring Green), Sen. Petrowksi 
(R-Marathon), Sen. Testin (R-Stevens Point), Sen. Jacque (R-DePere), Sen. Bernier 
(R-Chippewa Falls) all previously voted in support of Secretary-designee Pfaff. Their flip-flop is 
the latest example of Republican obstruction that further escalates the dairy crisis in Wisconsin. 
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